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Learning about DELANO history and genealogy

The DELANO KINDRED is a Society, incorporated in the Commonwealth of
Massachusetts, organized exclusively for educational and charitable purposes to

perpetuate the memory and genealogy of the ancestors and descendants of
Philippe de Lanoy, the progenitor of most DELANOs in the Americas, who arrived

at Plymouth in 1621 on the FORTUNE.

May 2022 - Editor's Note

Hoping all of our members have been having a wonderful and safe May!
Springtime is quickly running into the Summer on the East Coast and the
forecast already looks toasty. There is some very good information in this
newsletter and it really gets me excited to learn more and more about our
lineage! As always, please email us if there are any ideas or information you
want to distribute to the Kindred. Enjoy and let us
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Four Months to Go to the Delano Kindred Annual Meeting
in Delano, Minnesota!

 
The dates of the next Delano Kindred Annual Meeting and Reunion are now fast approaching.
Please put the dates of September 16, 17, and 18 on your calendar and plan to join us either
in person in Delano or on Zoom. Registration for the annual meeting and hotel information is
now open and you may do so by going to the Delano Kindred website
(www.delanokindred.us) and clicking on the “Reunion” menu at the top of the page. As you
can see in the photos (above) of the banners found on the main streets of the town of Delano,
it has an openness and a community spirit which are very refreshing, and not found in many
communities. 
In the coming newsletters, we will go into more detail about the town of Delano and its
namesake, Francis Roach “FR” Delano. Briefly, however, Delano was founded as a stop on St.
Paul and Pacific Railroad which reached there in 1868 from Minneapolis and St. Paul. From
Delano, the railroad continued westward up to Moorhead/Fargo and then eventually to
Seattle. The building of the St. P&P RR and its importance in opening western Minnesota and
the US Northwest will be the theme of the presentations at this meeting.
As for the meeting program, we begin the meeting on Friday afternoon, Sept. 16 at 1 pm with
a welcome from the Mayor of Delano, Dale Graunke, followed by Tom Delano speaking on FR
Delano, his great, great grandfather. After a break, Duane Swanson, the former curator of the
railroad archive of the Minnesota Historical Society will speak on the importance of St. P&P
RR in Minnesota history. Then we will go on a walking tour of downtown Delano and finish at
the nearby Historic Rieder Barn for a reception. On Saturday, Sept. 17, we will hold the annual
meeting at 10 am followed by a talk on the history of Delano by Jon Steinmetz, president of
the Delano Historical Society. We will then take our group photo in front of the railroad motif
at the Delano Public Library. The afternoon is open and attendees may either visit the Delano
Heritage Center or take a short walk to Delano Central Park and participate in the Delano



Oktoberfest…or do both. Prost! The evening activities will begin at 6 pm with a reception
followed by dinner at 6:45 pm. This promises to be an educational and fun meeting so please
read the upcoming newsletters for more meeting information and we hope to see you in
Delano!

President’s Note from Tom Delano

The Delano Kindred Contributes $14,300 to the Alden Building Campaign.

The final contribution from members of the Delano Kindred to the Alden Kindred’s capital
campaign, the Alden Building Campaign, was made in early May. The total of all of our
contributions reached $14,300! Thanks and congratulations to all of the members who
donated to the Alden Building Campaign. At present, the Alden Kindred expects to break
ground for the conference room and museum addition to the present Alden Barn in fall 2022.
With a little luck, the Delano Kindred should be able to host its 2024 Annual Meeting and
Reunion in the new Alden Barn and Museum.

Delano Kindred Bricks Now in the Alden House Walkway

At the September 2021 annual meeting, the Delano Kindred voted to donate money to
purchase two memorial bricks in the walkway to the historic Alden House in Duxbury. This
donation was a thank you gift for the Alden’s hosting over 50 Delano’s for a Friday evening
reception in the Alden Barn and tours of the historic Alden House. Now that the ground has
warmed up, the two bricks are in place in the walkway as you can see in the photo below. If



you happen to be in the Duxbury area this summer please stop by the Alden House Historic
Site and look for the Delano Kindred bricks. 

Get Your Delano Kindred Clothing and Merchandise! 

We have a fresh supply of T-Shirts available on the Delano Kindred website
(www.delanokindred.us). Many other items are available for purchase so we can all let
the world know how proud we are of our heritage! Just visit the website and click on
“Shop” and start letting the world know about “Philippe de Lanoy” and the “Fortune”
are ones that followed! Seriously, the first T-Shirt photo shows a picture of the Fortune
drawn by Dr. Jeremy Bangs, the director of the Leiden American Pilgrim Museum and
long a friend of the Delano Kindred. After costs, all profits are channeled back to the
Kindred to fund all of our worthy causes! PayPal or payment by mail is accepted! See
you all in September in Delano, Minnesota!

http://www.delanokindred.us/


Have You Renewed Your Delano Kindred Membership for 2022?

If you haven’t renewed your Delano Kindred membership for 2022, it is still not too
late. To renew your membership, please log in to the Delano Kindred website and
click on the Membership Links found on the right side of the Home page. 
If you also know of other Delano family members and relatives, please pass the
website and information along to them. We would love to expand the membership
out and reach more Delano kin out there.

Upcoming Delano Kindred Events

Monday, June 27, 2022 – Delano Kindred Board of Directors Meeting on
Zoom
Any current member who wishes to add a motion to the September 2022
Annual Meeting agenda, should send their motion to Tom Delano
(tom.delano@gmail.com) before June 16, 2022.
September 16, 17 & 18, 2022 – Delano Kindred Annual Meeting and
Reunion in Delano Minnesota. Look on the Delano Kindred Website for
the hotel booking and meeting registration information.

Look for meeting registration information on the Delano Kindred website. The
hotel information is presently available on our website under the Reunions menu.
To make your reservation, please call the GrandStay Hotel and Suites in Delano at:
763.972.4303. Ask for either Ryan Klatke or Heather Bahn and mention you
attending the Delano Kindred Annual Meeting/Reunion to get the discounted rate
of $149.00 per night for a double room. 
If you missed the two events for the Alden Kindred and the Duxbury Cultural
Council keep an eye on their website. "John Alden and the Long History of
Plymouth Colony" is now available on their YouTube page as is "King Philip's War".

DELANO KINDRED 2021-2022
Elected Officers and Directors
For complete contact information and a listing of the appointed committee chairs, members, and other appointees, refer to
the Membership Directory in the members’ section of www.delanokindred.us
 
OFFICERS (terms expire 2023)
President                             Vice President                      Secretary                                Treasurer
Thomas DELANO                Matthew DELANO              Margaret L. DELANO          David L. Grinnell
tom.delano@gmail.com      mattyd1980.md@gmail.com mldelano@verizon.net         dvytca@gmail.com
 
DIRECTORS (terms expire 2022)
Jackie DELANO                   Frederic D. Grant, Jr.            Eric Thrailkill
jbrew13@gmail.com         grant@grantboston.com      e.thrailkill@gmail.com
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Carolyn Marcinkowski          Eugene Marcinkowski          Terri Sorensen                       W. Becket Soule
momcarolyn@comcast.net    ferme1@comcast.net            terri.sorensen@malad.us      wbsoule1620@gmail.com 
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